Minutes for Spring Creek HOA annual meeting

Date: February 13, 2012 at 7:00 pm

7:05 Meeting called to order

Syne introduced himself and the members of the board.  Members present: Syne Altena, Dennis Ragan, Doug Witte, Bill Bailey. Member not present: Jen Davis.  He discussed the primary purposes of the board: To enhance property values and to enforce covenants.  He also stated that as of 2011, the board took over the architectural committee and the goal is to keep the architectural integrity of Spring Creek.  Syne also talked about Caroline Bogema's position as the management of Spring Creek.  He introduced Jason Bogema as Spring Creek's lawn/landscaping and maintenance manager.

There was no officer at the meeting (most likely due to the weather).

Syne mentioned that the board members are all volunteer and thanked the members of the board for all their hard work and decisions they had to make last year.

Pool report:

Jason Bogema discussed the current status on the pool.  He went into detail on how the pool is coming along on time and on budget.  He talked about the added expense for the electrical wire that was had to be cut out of the concrete.  He discussed why the pool had to be ADA compliant this year and how we were able to only have one ADA chair lift since we chose to go to a zero entry.  He said the chair will be placed in the storage room unless needed.  Jason also talked about the pool bathrooms.  The girl's bathroom was unable to be tiled last year due to the leak in the pump room.  The leak was running into the girls' bathroom, and was unable to be fixed last year.  Both bathrooms will be up and running for 2012.  Landscaping was discussed around the pool.

It was asked what type of lock will be put on the gate.  The homeowners feel they would rather have a card system as opposed to the number punch system.  They want to keep their new asset as nice as possible.  Syne said it would be discussed at the next board meeting.

The homeowners also discussed the lifeguards last year, and their roles.  They want to see more maintenance and upkeep this year from the guards.

Caroline gave the current status on the bank balance and budget.  Balance was $28,128.18.  This did not reflect the current deposits.  The homeowners asked how many still had not paid.  It was asked if the homeowners who own more than one lot pay dues on all their lots and why they don't since it is in the covenants.  Syne said this would be discussed as well.  Caroline will look into this.

One homeowner asked if Caroline was bonded.  Caroline said she would research it.

It was also noted that the pool loan of $60,000 was paid to the lender for the loan.  Several homeowners asked if the board has looked into other loans with less interest rate.  

Caroline mentioned that the 2012 directory will be out this spring.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:30

